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Town of Stanford Conservation Advisory Commission 

Town Hall

26 Town Hall Road

P.O. Box 436

                        Stanfordville, NY 12581


Final Minutes

December 15, 2010


The Conservation Advisory Commission convened their monthly meeting at the Town Hall on December 15, 2010.  The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by Co-Chairperson, Barry Haydasz.

Members present:  Beth Ashton, Barry Haydasz, Lisa Kilmer, Brenda Lynch, Mike Picinelli, Karen Sergio, and Tom Dewhirst (Liaison to the Town Board)

Members absent:  Charlie Shaw

 Minute’s approval

Karen made a motion to approve the November 2010 minutes as written.  Brenda seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Old Business 
Stanford Wildlife Preserve


There was discussion over the proposed mortar shoot event at the Preserve property in the summer of 2011.  Barry mentioned that the noise and the large projectiles were not compatible with the mission of the Preserve.  He felt that there would be a better fit with the Rec. Park, especially during any patriotic celebrations.  Beth and Barry will work on final draft of a letter to the Town Board stating our disapproval with the proposed event and send to all members before submitting.  Brenda had spoken with one of the owners at Adam’s Fairacre Farms who was willing to potentially donate a shade tree to plant on the property.  We will readdress this idea in the spring when Adam’s has their new nursery stock available. 
Whitlock Preserve


There was a question as to whether this property and the Stanford Wildlife Preserve were both being plowed.  Beth will follow-up with Jim regarding this question.

Welcome Package


The welcome package subcommittee met again before this meeting to do some final work on the folder of information.  A final prototype will be available at the next meeting, and once approved by the CAC will send to the Town Board for final approval before distributing.
Master Plan Revision


Beth made a motion to have Lisa draft a letter to the Master Plan Committee to let them know that we are ready to start addressing the Natural Resources section of the Master Plan update.  Brenda seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Project Timeline


There was some initial discussion regarding the upcoming projects for the CAC.  There was discussion about maps and overlays that could help in planning and give more detailed information to property owners.  Barry mentioned that there is new data available with more powerful applications, available through the EMC.  Lisa talked about Vassar students who are interested in mapping projects, including the idea of a septic density overlay and will follow through with them on this project.  We will start working on the Natural Resources information for the Master Plan in January.  Beth will make available the latest draft of the Master Plan and remind members to come to the January meeting with ideas of areas of interest within the context of the Natural Resources section.

New Business

CAC Membership


Lisa, Charlie and Beth all have terms that are up for renewal in December.  Lisa and Beth submitted letters of interest in serving another 2 year term and Charlie will get back to Lisa with a decision soon.

CAC Elections


Beth made a motion to nominate Lisa to continue as Chairperson and Barry to continue as Co-Chairperson of the CAC.  Karen seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Liaison Report


Tom gave his liaison report on various issues currently before the town board, including budget decisions and the proposed town garage.

Meeting Schedule


Karen requested that the next three months of CAC meetings be changed to Monday nights due to a Wednesday class that she will be taking.  It was also decided to change the meeting time to 5pm for those three months.  The next three meetings are as follows:  January 17th, February 21st, and March 21st. 

Beth made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Lisa seconded the motion and all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Beth Ashton.

